Parliamentary questions

WRITTEN QUESTION P-0837/03

by Jean Lambert (Verts/ALE) to the Commission

(07 March 2003)

Subject: Israeli authorities' refusal to grant parole to Mordechai Vanunu 

Mordechai Vanunu has been in jail in Israel since 1986 for divulging details of his country's nuclear programme in 1986. There had been signs that Vanunu, who spent more than 11 years in solitary confinement, might be granted his freedom in recognition of the harsh treatment that he has suffered. However, in February a parole board decided that Vanunu will not be granted an early release, on the grounds that he could still cause 'grave damage' by divulging what he knows.

This is a highly tenuous argument, especially as more recent disclosures about Israel's nuclear programme have prompted no official complaint. More importantly, the behaviour of the Israeli authorities with regard to the abduction, the conduct of the judicial procedure, and the conditions in which Mordechai Vanunu is being detained have been unacceptable. Vanunu should be released immediately.

Moreover, given current concern about weapons of mass destruction and the need for non-proliferation, there are particularly strong grounds for his release.

In this light, does the Commission intend to take any action with regard to Vanunu's case?
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Answer given by Mr Patten

on behalf of the Commission

(1 April 2003)

The Commission is aware of the conditions in which Mordechai Vanunu has been held since his conviction, and would certainly be glad to see them normalised and would welcome his early release. It shares the view that, in terms of the original purpose of the measure, which was to prevent Mr Vanunu from publishing sensitive information relating Israeli security these are no longer grounds for him to be kept in isolation. The Community regularly raises the issue of human rights in Israel in its dealings with the Israeli authorities, as well as at official Association Committee and Association Council meetings. The Commission has followed Mr Vanunu’s case particularly closely, and will continue to do so, in particular through its Delegation in Tel Aviv.

